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2018 Dates to Remember 

 
Tues 3 April  8:15-8:45am  Cross-country training on the junior oval  
Thurs 5 April  8:15-8:45am Cross-country training on the junior oval 
Fri 6 April  12 noon  Senior Assembly hosted by Yr 6 – Sports ribbons presentation  
 
Mon 9 April  9:15-2:30 Kindy excursion to the National Portrait gallery  
 9-3 North Gungahlin Swimming Carnival  
Tues 10  8:15-8:45am  Cross-country training on the junior oval 
 8:30am  The Museum of US (Kindy) – remember to bring a breakfast plate   
Wed 11  9:20 -1pm  Year 2 History Walk  
Thurs 12  8:15-8:45am  Cross-country training on the junior oval 
 9- 10:15 am  Year 1  Beano Picnic  
Fri 13  12 noon  ANZAC DAY assembly hosted by year 3  
 3pm  LAST DAY OF TERM 1  

 
Dear Families and Friends, 
 
What gorgeous weather Canberra put on for the Easter break.  I hope you and your family enjoyed the 
time, wherever you may have spent it! 
 
Community Gatherings 
It was so nice to meet many members of Ainslie’s community at school events last week.  New and 
continuing families came together for the Preschool picnic where we enjoyed tasty food, interesting 
company and the spectacular setting of Reid Preschool.    
Our students had a wonderful time at the P&C Movie Night, and we thank Lee Zanesco, Michael Snape 
and the team of parents who ensured the audience enjoyed the event. While a disruption to power 
brought the movie screening to a sudden end, the fun has been extended as students are invited to 
write a possible ending to the story.  Ainslie School’s 2018 P&C President, Damien Ellwood is looking 
forward to reading these creations, and selecting his favourites. You will find details about this 
opportunity later in the Altiora.  
We are very proud of Ainslie’s culture of working with families as partners in education.  Our Parents 
and Citizens Association (P&C) supports our curriculum and community in a range of ways.   Last week’s 
AGM set the scene for a large gathering of parents and friends, and the election of the 2018 committee.  
I acknowledge and thank outgoing President, Ms Nova Inkpen for her many contributions to the school.  
We are delighted that she will continue to bring energy and thought to the school through her ongoing 
membership of the P&C Committee. 
During the meeting, we engaged in conversations around the canteen, the kitchen and Bush Tucker 
garden initiatives, and community building events that align with and strengthen learning across our 
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curriculum.  Activities that promote sustainability and wellbeing are gaining momentum as our families 
bring creativity and careful consideration to every aspect of their planning.  
 
School Board Appointments 
It is a very great pleasure to inform you of the composition of the 2018 Ainslie School Board, following 
the recent election. 
Chris Price     (P&C Member) 
Sarah Reid     (P&C Member) 
Melynda McDonald  (P&C Member) 
Danielle Jackson    (Staff Member) 
Catherine Dillon   (Staff Member) 
Margret Robson     (Community Representative)  
2018 will present interesting work for the Board, as our current Strategic Plan draws to a close and the 
School Review process supports us to establish directions for the next 5 years.  I look forward to working 
with our Board, and thank members for their continuing contributions to Ainslie School. 
 
Reporting News 
At Ainslie, an area of focus is communication between teachers and parents. As we know, learning 
doesn’t only happen between 9am and 3pm.  Parents are a child’s first teachers, and the education 
team highly values the perspective you bring about your child as an individual thinker and learner. While 
we value the of end of semester reporting process and its place in providing a summative snapshot of a 
child’s progress, as educators we know that it is the ‘just in time’ sharing of highlights and next steps 
that enables us to work together with the greatest  impact on a child’s learning. 
As you know, our teachers are experimenting with technology to assist us all in this area.  Story Park is a 
tool that is supporting our Preschool teachers to connect with families, and Google Classroom 
Communities are gaining popularity across the primary years.  If you have yet to explore these 
platforms, I encourage you to talk with your child’s classroom teachers, or Ainslie’s ICT administrators, 
Greg Taylor and Chris Wells.  We welcome your feedback. 
 
Staffing News 
This week we welcome Ms Trish Ghiradello, as a visiting School Leader.  Trish has had extensive 
experience in ACT schools and within the Education Directorate and will be supporting an analysis of the 
the design and delivery of curriculum at Ainslie. We look forward to the insights she will bring.   
The time has finally arrived for us to announce the upcoming leave plans for Ms Chantelle Stewart.  
Chantelle’s role within the Year 5 education team has been highly valued and I know that the students 
in 5SB and 5H are eagerly awaiting the arrival of her baby in May.  Chantelle’s leave is expected to 
commence at the end of the term.  I know there are many families who would like to express thanks to 
Chantelle. 
A recruitment process is currently underway and families of the Year 5 group will be notified of Term 2 
teacher arrangements as soon as possible. Ms Sarah-Jane Brown will continue to provide continuity for 
this group through the period of change. 
 
Keeping Our Community Safe 
This week our students are likely to experience an evacuation drill.  Drills provide an opportunity for us 
to rehearse Ainslie’s Emergency Management practices and to refine the systems we have in place 
should unusual situations arise. 
Ainslie’s education team carefully prepares students to manage emergencies and teachers are skilled at 
debriefing students where these protocols are required.  Please don’t hesitate to ask your child’s 
teacher if you would like to know more about supporting your child in this process. 
 



Page 3 
 

All the best for the week ahead.  
Wendy Cave 
  
 

Reminders:  
 
This week we have seen examples of special effort from: 
 
Ester  1 / 2 DW  continuing her learning independently by creating a Venn Diagram and 

an information report 
Jenny  1/2 DW producing an Autumn collage in the style of Matisse 

Congratulations 
to Erin  

5 SB  Silver medallist  ACT Championship Athletics 

Nova  P & C Pres  For her amazing contributions to the Ainslie P&C over the last few years 
   
 

This Week’s Notes   
  

 Student information Checklist 
 Kindy to National Portrait Gallery  due back by 6 April  
 North Gungahlin Swimming Permission due back by 4 April  
 ICAS Schools Competitions  due back by 13 April  
 The Chief Minister’s Reading Challenge was issued.   

(15 books by 7 September 2018) 
 

Housekeeping 

 
Student Information Check  

Please return your child’s detailed information form to the school if your contact information requires 
updating. We are endeavouring to ensure all parents are contactable by both email and phone. 
 

Emails  
Some families are experiencing difficulties with our email deliveries.  If you have not received any email 
communications this year please contact the front office team on Sharon.davis@ed.act.edu.au or 
Morgan.GHamilton@ed.act.ed.au The more information we give to the ICT support team the better 
they are able to determine where the email delivery is not working. Thank you for help with this. 
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All the best for the week ahead, 

Wendy Cave      
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CROSS COUNTRY TRAINING  
 
Rohan Hyslop (PE co-ordinator) and Craig Honeybrook (father of Zoe, year 5) are inviting interested 
students who are 8 years and older to join cross country training on Monday and Thursday mornings at 
8:15am on the junior oval. The aim of the sessions will be to increase fitness, work on running technique 
and have fun in preparation for the Ainslie School Carnival, the North Gungahlin zone races and the ACT 
Championships. They will need a jacket for warm-up, suitable running shoes and a water bottle. Running 
club will run until 24 May. 
 
Important Cross-Country Dates:  
Ainslie School Cross Country Carnival - Thursday 10th May 
 (training on Monday and Wednesday of this week) 
North/Gungahlin zone - Wednesday 30th May 
ACT Championships - Wednesday 13th June  
 
Last year we had 5 children represent the school at the ACT Championships and this year we are aiming for 
10!  
 
Please contact the school if you would like further information. 
Cheers  
Craig Honeybrook and Rohan Hyslop 

 

 
  

Term 1 2018 Feedback  
 

Stars indicate the positive attributes you have experienced at Ainslie School. Wishes indicate areas you’d 
like us to work on. 
 

Star    
 
    
 

Star    
 
   
 

Wishes    
 
   
 
 
 

Thank you for taking the time to share your reflections 
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Year 1 
We enjoyed our excursion to St John’s Schoolhouse Museum and have spent time reflecting on ways that 
school is different for us now compared to the past.  Please continue the conversation at home, perhaps 
discussing your experience of primary school. During our unit we learnt about a celebration that occurred 
at Ainslie School in the 1950’s called Beano Day. We would love to celebrate Beano Day with a morning 
picnic with family and friends on  Thursday 12 April 9:10am – 10:15am . Please check your child’s bag for 
more information. In maths, much of our learning is focusing on number sense. Activities involve students 
learning to fully understand what numbers mean and how to use them flexibly. You can support this at 
home by  

 counting forwards and backwards by ones (from any number to 100). For a challenge, try skip counting by 2s 
or even 3s. 

 identifying the numbers before and after another number (eg. 15 is before 16; 17 is after 16).  

 counting forwards or backwards by tens starting at any number (eg. 13, 23, 33, 43 etc or 79, 69, 59, 49 etc).  

 writing numbers and matching number words (9 = nine, 15= fifteen, 36 =thirty-six).  

Cathy, Anne, Isobel and Clair 
 

Year 2 
Year 2 have been very busy studying the history of the area around Ainslie.  We will be heading out for a 
walking excursion to investigate more deeply in Week 10.  Notes will be coming home soon. Please keep 
sending in materials for investigations.  Used boxes are always needed for box construction. We are also 
after broken computers or other items that we can take apart at our tinkering table.   Parent helpers are 
always warmly welcomed. 

Year 3 
All year 3 students and their teachers are amazed at how fast term one is going. The holidays will be here 
before we know it and we still have so much to do! We have been having lots of fun learning all about the 
names and locations of Australia’s states and territories as well as some of our most famous natural 
landforms. Over the next two weeks we will be combining our Geography knowledge with the work we 
have be doing on writing persuasive texts to create some brochures advertising a natural landform in 
Australia. We can’t wait to showcase all our hard work to our families on the last day of term and hopefully 
persuade a few Mums and Dads to rethink some holiday destination plans! In between all of this, we will 
also be working hard to plan and host the ANZAC Day assembly which is scheduled for 12:00 on Friday 
13 April (last day of term). We look forward to seeing you there! 

Louise and Carolyn 

Year 5  
Year 5 are busy writing letters to a year 5 class in Delbruck, Germany. We are enjoying using Google Earth 
to understand the environment, the sorts of building and weather in the area. It is fun to learn in an 
authentic and real context too. We are looking at Radial Symmetry in art, and have made some fabulous 
art works. Please come and check them out! Our touch football clinics are going well too, and we are 
learning to throw and catch the ball. In Running Around Australia, we are enjoying the beaches at Noosa, 
Queensland. Looking good, Year 5! 
Sarah-Jane, Jo, Vicky and Chantelle 
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2018 P&C Information 

On Tuesday 27th March, the P&C held it's Annual General Meeting - thank you to all those who attended. 
We heard about the amazing year that was 2017 where we worked hard all year to celebrate our school's 
90th birthday in so many different ways. We heard from our new Principal, Wendy Cave, about what 
brought her to Ainslie School. We also farewelled our hard working President, Nova Inkpen. Nova has been 
P&C President for the past four years, but feels that her family and work commitments are such that she 
can no longer remain in this role. 

We now welcome a new year and a new P&C President, Damien Ellwood. Damien has three children at 
Ainslie School (Seb (Year 6), Kail (Year 4) and Josie (Year 2)) and is excited to take on the role of President, 
ably supported by Bindi Cooper (Vice President), Sharon Hourigan (Treasurer) and Mel McDonald 
(Secretary). 

Details are listed below - please feel free to contact any of us if you would like to discuss an event, issue, or 
idea - we'd love to talk to you! 

President: Damien Ellwood (damienbeth@tpg.com.au or 0408 278 613) 
Vice President: Bindi Cooper (coopsfam@tpg.com.au or 0414 443 163) 
Treasurer: Sharon Hourigan (shourigan12@me.com or 0409 479 069) 
Secretary: Mel McDonald (mel@meltin.net or 0416 191 812) 

Afters: Sophie Cartwright (please note that our Afters sub-committee is in need of a Treasurer asap - if you 
are interested in filling this position, please contact Mel (mel@meltin.net) 
Canteen: Meg Frugniet 
Fundraising: Michael Snape 
Uniform Shop: Lee Zanesco 
Outdoor Grounds: Michael Snape 
Grants: Vacant - if you are interested in filling this position, please contact Mel (mel@meltin.net) 

We also welcome a number of new Administration Committee members:Willow Condi, Alex Martin, Judith 
Blake, Mark Taylor, Alessandra Whiting and Nova Inkpen 
 
Our next event is the Trivia Night - scheduled for 11th May - watch out for more details, or if you would 
like further information or are keen to help organise this event, please contact Mel (mel@meltin.net). 

mailto:damienbeth@tpg.com.au
mailto:coopsfam@tpg.com.au
mailto:shourigan12@me.com
mailto:mel@meltin.net
mailto:mel@meltin.net
mailto:mel@meltin.net
mailto:mel@meltin.net
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Complaints about Education and Care Services 

The ACT Regulatory Authority (the Authority), also known as Children’s Education and Care 
Assurance (CECA) sits within the Early Childhood Policy and Regulation Branch of the 
Education Directorate. 

The Authority is authorised under the Education and Care Services National Law (the Law) to 
receive complaints about education and care services operating in the ACT (including long day 
care, outside school hours care, government and non-government preschools). 
The Authority is also authorised under the Children and Young People Act to receive 
complaints about childcare services operating in the ACT (including playschools and some 
occasional care services). 
In circumstances where the information provided by a complainant alleges possible offences 
against the Law the Authority may investigate the allegations. Allegations that engage a risk to 
the safety, health and wellbeing of children, or a child, attending an education and care service 
are assessed and where appropriate investigated. 

In some circumstances it is more appropriate in the first instance for a complainant to raise the 
issues directly with the service. The Authorised Officer receiving a complaint would usually 
discuss this with the complaint and provide advice in the first instance about approaches that 
may resolve the complainant’s issues. 

The Authority’s scope excludes complaints that relate to issues such as fees, waiting lists or 
priority of access. There is a range of other agencies that may assist you depending on the 
circumstances. For referral to a more appropriate agency it is suggest you contact Access 
Canberra on 13 22 81. 

Making a compliant 
If you would like to make a complaint about something you think is a breach of the Law, you 
can complete the Direct Compliant Form below.  The form is designed to take relevant 
information that enables officers to make the best decision to deal with the issue.  Using the 
form is the Authority’s preferred method of lodgement.  The form contains guidance for 
completion. 

The form is not currently available on website please contact email below: 

You may also choose to make direct contact with an Authorised Officer via the Complaints 
CECA dedicated phone line on:  (02) 6207 7581 or email complaintsCECA@act.gov.au 

 
 

 

Chief Minister’s Reading Challenge  
Registrations for the 2018 Chief Minister’s Reading Challenge are now open. We are hoping that your child 

will be involved again this year. 

 

Information about the Challenge can be accessed via the CMRC website, including: 
 guidelines on how to meet the Challenge 
 Reading Tips for students, parents and carers, and teachers 
 information about our Challenge Ambassadors, including three new Ambassadors for 2016 
 links to Challenge forms 

 
Further information about the Challenge can be accessed via the CMRC website at: 
www.det.act.gov.au/teaching_and_learning/chief_ministers_reading_challenge.   

mailto:complaintsCECA@act.gov.au
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The book reading requirement in 2018 is 15 books. Students can make their own book choices, including 
novels, non-fiction, poetry, or books in a language other than English. Students can record the books they 
read throughout the Challenge on the Student Reading Record (attached). Alternatively, teachers may 
choose to use the online Google Individual Reading Record template or Google Whole Class Reading 
Record template. These documents require knowledge of Google Apps for Education and student/teacher 
access to a Google account. Teachers who wish to access the Google templates can find links on the 
attached ‘Instructions – Google Student Reading Records’. If you need further assistance with the Google 
templates please email CMRC@act.gov.au 
 

Key dates of the 2018 Challenge 

Term 1 Term 3 Term 4 

26 February 

Challenge commences  
7 September 

Challenge concludes  
Awards Ceremony  

9 March 

School registrations due 

21 September 

School Verification Form 
due   
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